

CONGRESS
FOR THE NEW
URBANISM
CENTRAL TEXAS
CHAPTER

CHAPTER OFFICE
P.O. Box 685261
Austin, TX 78768
info@centraltexascnu.org
www.centraltexascnu.org

BOARD OF DIRECTORS Cid Galindo President Mike Clark-Madison Vice-President Leah Bojo Treasurer Katherine Gregor Secretary Lee Einsweiler Sean Garretson Allen Green Mike Krusee Matthew Lewis Michele Lynch Pam Power Erika Ragsdale Garner Stoll Laura Toups

Director Emeritus

NATIONAL OFFICE

Sinclair Black

140 S. Dearborn St. Suite 404 Chicago, IL 60603 Tel: 312-551-7300 Fax: 312-346-3323 cnuinfo@cnu.org www.cnu.org

## September 19, 2014

Mayor Lee Leffingwell and members of the Austin City Council 301 W. Second Street Austin, Texas 78701

Dear Honorable Mayor and Council,

For the past year, representatives of the Central Texas chapter of The Congress for the New Urbanism (CNU-CTX) have been active participants in the Downtown I-35 Stakeholder Working Group established to provide input on the Texas Department of Transportation's recently announced plans for improvements of I-35 through downtown Austin. A primary concern of ours has been with TxDOT's stated purpose of *improving* North-South mobility while *maintaining* existing East-West connections in the downtown area.

The position of CNU-CTX is that, given the magnitude and long-term implications of this public effort, Austin and downtown deserve improved North-South connectivity and improved East-West connectivity. We are not alone in this position. A resolution under consideration by the I-35 Downtown Stakeholder Working Group explicitly expresses the community's desire to see East-West connections at Second, Third and Fifth Streets that do not exist today. Unfortunately, on this critical issue, TxDOT has not come forward with any proposals to adequately address this community concern.

Therefore, CNU-CTX respectfully requests that the Council direct city staff to work with TxDOT to plan for meaningful *improvement* of East-West connectivity across I-35 in the downtown area.

CNU is a multi-disciplinary organization recognized globally as a leader in city-building and urban transportation, particularly the re-integration of highways into urban environments. The board of directors of our Central Texas chapter stands ready to provide assistance and expertise on this opportunity that is so critical to the future of our great city.

Regards,

Cid Galindo, President

Congress for the New Urbanism, Central Texas Chapter